
Memorandum 

TO: 	 Vern Yadon 

FROM: 	 Bruce Handy 

DATE: 	 Saturday, October 12, 1991, approx. 12:30 p.m. 

SUBJECT: 	Serious deterioration of iron work, hand rails around lantern room 
at Pt. Pinos Lighthouse. 

Large pieces of rusted iron weighing approximately 4+ ounces struck me on the head and 
shoulders (See evidence) while standing at foot of front stairway entrance talking with 
visitors. Fortunately, none of the material struck guests, adults and some children. 

It is imperative that we have immediate action by responsible authority so as to prevent 
injury to guests and further deterioration of the Pt. Pinos Lighthouse. 

Bruce He / 
Keeper of Pt. Pinos Lighthouse 
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